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Buenaventura, 25th March 1876
Dear Mr. Sander,
I have received your letters dated 15th and 24th December. They arrived the day before yesterday and I am pleased that my last despatch arrived safely. May I ask you to tell to me as soon as possible how the bolleas arrived. The uncle will not be satisfied that I did not send any drawings. Today I am sending you a drawing of the Oncidium from Popayan and the Masdevallia of which I sent you flowers in my last consignment.
With this post I am sending you via Messrs. B. Silberrad & son, 12 crates with the following contents:

	No. 8
	80
	Bollea coelestis

	9
	80
	“
“

	10
	100
	“
“

	11
	60
	“
“

	12
	80
	“
“

	13
	80
	“
“

	14
	70
	“
“

	15
	100
	“
“

	16
	90
	“
“

	17
	80
	

	18
	150
	Masdevallia chimaera

	
	10
	Uropedium lindenii

	
	30
	Masdevallia from Popayan (see drawing)

	19
	35
	Oncidium sp. from Popayan

	
	12
	Odontoglossum sp. from Cauca. I did not find this in flower but judging by the inflorescence, it must be large flowered. There are only 12, I think it would be wise if you kept half of them until they flower.


The bolleas are in smaller boxes now and tightly packed. The masdevallias have been packed in moist moss and are standing in the box. I have had some for almost a month already and they have kept well. Of some I have cut off all the leaves and buried them in the base of the moss. I wanted to see how they keep under these conditions. The small Masdevallia from Popayan has kept quite well. Had it departed with the previous consignment, I am sure it would have arrived in good condition. The oncidiums are not in a very good state. 
The drawing of the Bollea is not very good; the colour was splashed rather than painted. But the colours are very true. The size is that of the largest flowers but very accurate. The whole picture has to be looked at from a distance so that the rough workmanship is not noticeable. There was a Bollea with 15 open flowers but I can’t remember which crate it was in. You will recognise it from the inflorescences. 
Franz has not recovered yet, he is in Cali. I am in good health.

I also received a letter from your uncle; he wrote about Cipikoer… [???] which he asked me to send in the next consignment. I enclose a box of Uropedium lindenii, only one is in good condition, the other two broke up.

With kind regards I remain, as always your most obedient servant,


E. Klaboch

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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